
MINUTES - NOVEMBER 11, 2019 
 
 
 The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 
Monday, November 11, 2019, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building.  Roll call was as 
follows: Linda Alworth - present  ; Dennis Rowe - present; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick - 
absent; Susan Brown - present;  Sharon Long - present; Tim Miller - present.  
  
VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS: 
 
 Dr. Lou Phillips spoke about his Leechburg Area CDC he was hoping to receive the 
supervisors support in his efforts.  Dennis Rowe made a motion to support him.  Linda Alworth 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Jim Teeters of 125 Shady Lane spoke about the police dog and how he doesn’t feel that 
Chris Fabec, Chief, and also the K9 Officer, should have paid for him out of his own pocket. He 
wanted to see him get reimbursed by the board for the cost of the dog.  Dennis Rowe made a 
motion to table the discussion regarding reimbursement.  Linda Alworth seconded.  Motion 
carried. 
 
 Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meeting.  
Susan Brown made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dennis Rowe seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, had no financial report.  
 
 Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list.  Dennis Rowe made a 
motion to pay the bills.  Charlie Stull seconded.  Motion carried.   
 
 Tim Miller, Solicitor, presented his report.  Linda Alworth made a motion to approve the 
report.  Dennis Rowe seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Susan Brown made a motion to have an executive session for litigation matters.  Dennis 
Rowe seconded.  Motion carried.  Session was held at 7:14 PM.  Meeting was called back to 
order at 7:30 PM with nothing to report. 
 
 Tim Miller, Solicitor, mentioned that somebody should get approval from PennDot to 
move the equestrian signs. 
 
 Tim Miller, Solicitor, stated that the Hoffman Kennels discussion that has been tabled 
that he hasn’t been able to find anything that states that the township must have a dog catcher. 
 
 Dennis Rowe made a motion to table the garage discussion.  Linda Alworth seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
 Dennis Rowe made a motion to have the budget workshop on November 19th at 7:00 PM 
in the township municipal building.  Susan Brown seconded.  Motion carried.  



 
 Susan Brown made a motion to adopt a resolution to amend the zoning ordinance.  
Dennis Rowe seconded.  Motion carried.  
 
 Chris Fabec, Chief, read the police report.  Linda Alworth made a motion to approve the 
report.  Dennis Rowe seconded.  Motion carried.   
 
 Dennis Rowe made a motion to upfit the Explorer police car for K9.  Linda Alworth 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, read the zoning report.  Linda Alworth made a motion to 
approve the report.  Susan Brown seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Susan Brown made a motion to have a conditional use hearing on December 9th at 6:00 
PM in the township municipal building.  Linda Alworth seconded.  Motion carried 
 
 Susan Brown read the dog report. Dennis Rowe made a motion to approve the dog report.  
Linda Alworth seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
 Dennis Rowe read the road report.  Linda Alworth made a motion to approve the report.  
Susan Brown seconded.  Motion carried. 
  
VISITORS: 
 
 Joe Ferguson of Allegheny Township spoke regarding on behalf of the municipal 
authority of Allegheny Township, he went into depth on the issues with KVWPCA and hopes 
that the Gilpin Supervisors will join Allegheny Township in a lawsuit against the authority.   
  
 Susan Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dennis Rowe seconded.  Motion 
carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:06 PM. 
  
 
 
 
Sharon Long 
Secretary Treasurer 
 
  


